



The Highway Hawarden **Flintshire** CH5 3DN

Headteacher / Pennaeth : Mr. S. Budgen Tel/Ffon: 01244 526400 Fax/Ffacs: 01244 534699 hhmail@hawardenhigh.flintshire.sch.uk www.hawardenhigh.org.uk

Yr Highway Penarlag Sir y Fflint CH5 3DN

7th September 2018

Dear Parents/Carers in Mancot/Sandycroft Areas

Further to my previous letters in relation to this matter, it has become apparent that there is an appetite for affected parents to explore the opportunity of independently securing a method of transport for their children to get to school. We have already enquired about the cost of a replacement bus which is too high for the school to bear on its own. However, I would be more than happy to coordinate the organisation of commissioning a service should parents consider it to be a viable and affordable option and that a suitable bus is available. I am also happy for the school to provide a venue for a meeting to discuss the matter collectively if you thought that would also be beneficial.

I would like to re-iterate that the school had no previous connection with the P&O Bus Service and its withdrawal.

In order to capture your interest, we have put together an online form available via this link: (https://bit.ly/2wRLpgD). Please could I ask that you complete this as soon as possible in order that I can judge whether you feel this might a workable solution.

Yours sincerely

Mr. S. Budgen Headteacher















